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Click here for App! 

—Lindsey Beecher 

Maybe it is just because I am getting a little older, but this school year is absolutely flying 

by!  We had been very lucky in January with no snow days, unfortunately, February has 

not been so kind.  We have had three snow days so far and our end date for school is now 

June 6th for the students.  While this is not ideal, we are confident that everyone will do 

their best to stay enthused right up to the last day. 

 

One sure sign of time passing is that we are already in tournament season for our winter 

sports.  Congratulations to Chris McGuire for making it to state in wrestling and to his 

coaches, Scott Auderer, George McGuire, and Will Owens for all of their hard work as 

well.  Our girls’ basketball team has completed their season with a hard fought loss to Ro-

land Story.  The boys will begin next week against Ballard and we wish them the best of 

luck. 

 

If it is tournament time, then it is also time to start gearing up for the Rock Hop.  This 

year’s theme is Celebrating Our Super Heroes.  This evening is a great time to visit with 

members of the Gilbert district while purchasing some fabulous items that benefit the dis-

trict.  If you don’t know anything about the Gilbert Education Foundation, please visit their 

page on our website and learn about all of the wonderful things this group has done for our 

school.  The Rock Hop is on April 2nd, beginning with the Silent and Super Silent Auctions 

at 5:00, followed by dinner at 7:00 and live auction at 8:00.  Please make plans to join us as 

we celebrate the Gilbert district. 

 

The Gilbert Middle School is hard at work preparing the musical Schoolhouse Rock Live, 

Jr.  The show will take place on February 26th and 27th at 7:00 p.m.  in the high school 

auditorium.  The show is based on the cartoons we used to watch on Saturday morning that 

helped us learn what a conjunction was or how a bill becomes a law.  The students are ex-

cited to share all of their preparation with the audience and hope the show brings back a lot 

of memories for those who see it. 

 

There are a number of upcoming music concerts coming up from all different levels of the 

program.  Be sure to check out our calendar as we always have something entertaining go-

ing on and many things to enjoy at our school.  We have so many talented students and 

love to be able to showcase their abilities! 

http://gilbert.k12.ia.us/
http://www.crescerance.com/gcsd/
http://www.crescerance.com/gcsd/
http://www.crescerance.com/gcsd/
http://www.gilbertiowafoundation.org/
http://www.gilbertiowafoundation.org/index.cfm?nodeID=41233&audienceID=1
http://www.heartofiowaconference.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=67&school_id=6


-School Information- 

Page  2 

Gilbert Community School District March 2016 

Calling all 2016-2017  

Kindergarteners! 

In an effort to make plans for next school year, we are 

beginning sign-up for the Kindergarten class of 2016-

2017. If you have a child that will be 5 years old by Sep-

tember 15, 2016, he or she is eligible for kindergarten. 

Please call the Elementary School office at 232-3744. We 

will take the student name and some other basic demo-

graphic information. This is not registration.  

Enrollment forms will be sent, and we will hold a kinder-

garten round-up and parent meeting in the spring. 

 

 

 

 
  

SPRING BREAK 
Classes will not be held March 11 

 through March 18.   
Students will return to classes on  

Monday, March 21, 2016. 

Parent Teacher Conferences  

 

Parent Teacher Conferences PK-12 are March 8th and March 10th  

4:30-8:00 pm (preschool starts at 3:30 pm) 

We will once again be using an online sign-up found at 

https://www.myconferencetime.com/gilbert/index.php 

For more information go to http://gilbert.k12.ia.us/district/conferences 

Don't Delay - Sign-up Today! 

 

"Tiger Bingo for Books"  
is fast approaching.  

The event will take place on March 6th at Gilbert High 

School from 1:00 to 4:00 pm.  

A fun family event for a great cause!   

All proceeds will go toward the purchase of much needed 

curriculum  material for our schools.   

Turn in your bingo packet order forms by March 3rd to 

receive the discounted price.  

A hard copy of the bingo packet order forms will be com-

ing home with your child by Friday of this week.  

Also, don't forget to turn in your T-shirt order forms 

by 10:00am on Monday, Feb. 22nd.  An order form for 

the tshirts is available on the PTO website and in digital 

backpack.  

Purchase your chance to win an Amazon Echo or fujifilm 

instant camera for just $1.00 per raffle ticket.   

Thank you to Wilson Toyota & Scion for sponsoring the 

bingo raffle prizes this year.  

 

 

PTO Bingo Committee   

https://www.myconferencetime.com/gilbert/index.php
http://gilbert.k12.ia.us/district/conferences


Mark your calendar: 

Iowa Assessments will be taken for ALL 

grades 

 March 29 through April 8th! 
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 Rescheduled: 1st Grade Music Concert 
The 1st grade music program is rescheduled for Monday, February 29 at 6:30 p.m. in the Gilbert 

High School Auditorium. The High School Auditorium is located at 312 Gretten Street in Gilbert, IA. 

Please contact Mrs. Brown (browna@gilbert.k12.ia.us) if you have any questions. We look forward to 

seeing you there! 

Gilbert Parks and Recreation: T-ball and “Coach Pitch”  

Gilbert Parks and Recreation will be offering T-ball for Pre-K and K boys and girls and 

"Coach Pitch" for boys who just completed 1st & 2nd grade. Registration will be 

through April 8, 2016. The season will begin in mid-May and conclude in June. The 

registration form can be found at:  

         www.gilbertyouthsports.com under the T-ball/Coach pitch link.  

mailto:browna@gilbert.k12.ia.us
http://www.gilbertparksandrecreation.org/
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Middle School Information                              —Chris Billings, Principal 

Gilbert Middle School Drama 

Presents 

 

February 26th and 27th 

7:00 PM 

H.S. Auditorium 

Admission: Adults $5  Students $3 

 

SCHOOLHOUSE ROCK LIVE! JR 

is presented through special arrangement with Music Theatre International (MTI). 
All authorized performance materials are also supplied by MTI. 

421 West 54th Street, New York, NY 10019 

Phone: 212-541-4684 Fax:212-397-4684 

                                                                           www.MTIShows.com  
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High School Information                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

Attention all Junior and Senior Parents: 

 
It is time to start planning the “After-Prom” party for 
2016. 
 
If you would like to be a part of the planning com-
mittee, please join us for the next meeting: 
Thursday, February 25 at 6:30pm in the high 
school commons. There will be a meeting Thurs-
day, March 9 at 6:30. 
 
The “After-Prom” party is open to all Junior and Sen-
iors and their dates. Students do not have to attend 
the Prom to attend the “After-Prom” party. The party 
is a fun, safe environment for everyone to enjoy. 
 
Prom will be April 16, 2016 and the “After-Prom” 
party will follow in the GHS commons and gym area. 
There will be food, drinks, games, prizes, and a raffle. 
This party has been a highlight of the Junior and Sen-
ior class and has been well attended in past years. 
 
This event is funded exclusively by donations and is 
coordinated by Junior and Senior parents.  In order to 
make the “After-Prom” a success, we are asking for a 
suggested $30.00 tax-deductible donation per child.  
Please feel free to send your donation to the high 
school office or you may pay online through RevTrak 
on the district web site.  
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Rhonda Gardner and Diane Rioux 

                         NHS Blood Drive 

The Gilbert High School chapter of National Honor Society will be hosting its 
annual blood drive on Friday, February 26. The event will run from 11-4 at 

the High School gym.  

If you would like to donate blood please call Jen Schnormeier at (515)232-

2728 or sign up online at http://tinyurl.com/GHSdrive  

http://tinyurl.com/GHSdrive
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Elementary News            —Staci Edwards, Principal 
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Kindergarten Service Learning Project! 

Kindergarten students participated in a service learning project to brighten the 
day of hospitalized children nationwide through Cards for Hospitalized Kids, an 
organization that spreads hope and joy to hospitalized children with homemade 
cards.  Since all children know the joy in receiving cards and special notes, this 
seemed like a great project for Kindergarten students to give that same joy to 
others.  First, teachers read stories about some of the children in the hospital 
that would receive cards through the organization. This peaked the students’ 
curiosity! Students then discussed how children in hospitals need friends, what 
children do in the hospital, and how sending a card to someone you don’t know 
can brighten their day.   The next step was students thinking about what other 
kids would like on a card and brainstormed appropriate uplifting messages to 
write.   

Over 100 homemade cards were sent to the children in hospitals to receive by Valentine’s Day.  A special 
thanks to the Gilbert PTO for supplying arts and crafts supplies to make the cards extra special.  Cards for Hos-
pitalized Kids is an organization that accepts homemade cards year long.   

Visit http://www.cardsforhospitalizedkids.com/ to learn more about this organization. 

Intermediate News                             —Amy Griffin, Principal 

http://www.cardsforhospitalizedkids.com/
http://www.cardsforhospitalizedkids.com/


Page  17 

Gilbert Community School District March 2016 

-School News- 

Intermediate News                                 —Amy Griffin, Principal 

These photos were taken when figures came to life during Mrs. Hennigh's Living Wax Museum that was held on February 4th.   
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High School News                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

17 Teams Represent Gilbert at Pork Judging Contest 

 

68 Agricultural Education students attended the IPC Swine Judging Contest hosted by the Iowa Pork Producers Association in Des 

Moines. The event is a youth activity offered as part of the Iowa Pork Congress. The contest consists of market hog evaluation, breed-

ing gilt evaluation, a keep-cull gilt class, live carcass evaluation and an industry knowledge test.  The Gilbert students had a good 

showing with 3 teams in the top 20. The high scoring individuals for Gilbert were Riley Nelson and Anthony Porter. Both are 9th 

grade students in the Animal Care and Production Class.  

 "I was really surprised when I found out that I was the top scorer for us. I do not know that much about pigs", Nelson explains. "I just 

did my best and tried to pick the ones that we talked about in class." 

Although most schools only send one or two teams, Gilbert has always taken advantage of the educational opportunity that the contest 

provides. Ag Instructor Melissa Appel takes the Animal Care and Production class to the event annually. "We discuss swine produc-

tion in class and talk about its importance to our state.  We also talk about what makes a good market and breeding animal. This is an 

experience that I cannot replicate in the classroom. They provide us with high quality animals to evaluate. They also offer some edu-

cational seminars while we are at the event. It teaches the students critical thinking and decision making skills that they can use in any 

application."   



FFA News 
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Outstanding Performance by Gilbert FFA Sub-District Contest 
 

The Gilbert FFA Chapter took a full slate of career development contests to Sub-District FFA competition on February 17th at 
Iowa Central Community College in Fort Dodge. Career Development Events help develop individual responsibilities, foster 
teamwork and promote communication while recognizing the value of ethical competition and FFA member achievement. 
Some activities included in these career development events are problem solving, critical thinking and teamwork skills, where 
appropriate, and develop general leadership skills. 
 

As a result of placing in the top two, the following events will advance to District contest on March 5th.  Conduct of Meetings 
(Mark Steffen - President, Mason Tharp - Vice President, Olivia Whitham - Secretary, Gabi Ricklefs - Reporter, Kenyon 
O’Brien - Sentinel, Lucas Carpenter - Treasurer, Olivia Fink - Advisor, Kyle Grossnickle and Natalie Lawrence ), Public 
Speaking (Ally Babcock), Extemporaneous Speaking (Christian Harder), Parliamentary Procedure (Cody Dvorak, Philip Roet-
man, Eric Davis, Calvin Stewart, Alexander Delaney, Garrison Holck), and  Ag Sales (Joe Gibbons). 
 

The following did not advance but had a strong performance for the Gilbert FFA Chapter: Creed Speaking (Anna Babcock), 
Program of Activities (Russell Jennett, Kenzie St. Germain, Mason Williams), and Job Interview (Mary Marsh). 
 

Members will continue to practice their event areas and will compete at the North-Central District FFA Convention to be held 
on March 5th.  
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High School News                     —Layne Billings, Principal 

On Tuesday, February 9th the Gilbert FCCLA Chapter held a Spaghetti Supper to raise 
money for Iowa FCCLA's Statewide Service Project. Thanks to all of you who attended.  The 
meal was a hit and we were able to raise over $500 for Children and Families of 
Iowa!  Thank you Barilla for donating the pasta and sauce.  A huge Thank You to the high 
school and middle school students who helped with preparing and serving the meal.  This 
activity would have never been possible without your help so thank you to everyone in-
volved!   

National FCCLA Week, which annually takes place the second week in February, began on Febru-
ary 8th with Day at the Capitol. Members attended Advocacy Training before they met with their 
senators and representatives to discuss the importance FCCLA, FCS Education, and Career and 
Technical Education has played in their lives.  The State Executive Council, including Gilbert stu-
dent Nick Greiner, was recognized by the 86th General Assembly of the Iowa Senate alongside 
member Kendra Michael of West Lyon for her efforts in Haiti.  
 
We would like to thank Lindsey Beecher for serving on the Iowa FCCLA Board of Directors and for 
his continued support.  
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Gilbert Parks and Recreation: T-ball and “Coach Pitch”  

Gilbert Parks and Rec will be offering T-ball for Pre-K and K boys and girls and "Coach 

Pitch" for boys who just completed 1st & 2nd grade. Registration will be through April 
8, 2016. The season will begin in mid-May and conclude in June. The registration form 

can be found at:  

         www.gilbertyouthsports.com under the T-ball/Coach pitch link.  

http://www.gilbertparksandrecreation.org/
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Return Service Requested 

 

 

 
Are you tossing this in the 

trash?  Request your address 

be removed from our  

mailing list by calling  

515-232-3740 or emailing 

newsletter@gilbert.k12.ia.us   

THANK YOU! 

 

                  

 

 

 POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT GILBERT SCHOOLS!!!! 

 

 

Are you interested in helping drive students to various activities throughout the school year?   

Bruce Betts, Director of Transportation, would be willing to help you get your CDL so that you could be an 

activity or substitute bus driver.  You may contact Bruce at 515-232-3740 or at bettsb@gilbert.k12.ia.us 

___________________________________________________________ 

 

Are you or someone you know looking for a part-time position?  

 We have openings for a part time custodian and custodial subs 
___________________________________________________________ 

 

If you are interested in any of these positions, please apply online at www.gilbert.k12.ia.us/employment 

 

The Gilbert Community School District is an EEO/AA employer 

http://www.gilbert.k12.ia.us
mailto:newsletter@gilbert.k12.ia.us
mailto:bettsb@gilbert.k12.ia.us
http://www.applitrack.com/gilbert/onlineapp/default.aspx

